
 

 

City Of London 
Hyde Park Community Storm Drainage and Stormwater Management Servcing 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Addendum 

 

NOTICE OF ADDENDUM COMMENCEMENT AND PUBLIC 
INFORMATION CENTRE 

  
 
    

 
Background 
 
In 2002, the City of London completed a Schedule B Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) to meet planned 
growth and address stormwater quality, quantity and erosion 
control measures for the Hyde Park area (See Map).  To date, 
four of six recommended stormwater management facilities 
(SWMFs) have been constructed along with improvements to 
the Stanton Drain. Several interim SWMFs have also been 
constructed to address growth demands as development has 
occurred. 

In consideration of the SWMFs implemented to date, new 
stormwater management policy and permitting requirements 
and anticipated development patterns, the City is preparing an 
update to the original storm drainage and stormwater 
management servicing strategy. 

Process 

The update will be documented in an addendum to the 2002 
Class EA that considers optimizing the operation of existing 
SWMFs, the location and design of future SWMFs, the 
implementation of low impact development measures and permenant private systems (PPSs). The 
recommended stategy will include environmental protection requirements that enhance the water 
resources and ecological system’s functionality. Other considerations include planned road 
improvements, connection with recreational paths/trails and property requirements. The 
recommended stormwater management servicing strategy identifies a number of planned projects 
that will be presented to the public and interested stakeholders for review and comment.   

Public Information Centre  
 
You are invited to attend the Public Information Centre (PIC) to be held: 
 
Date:        Tuesday June 27, 2017 
Time:        5pm to 7pm 
Location: Medway Community Center (119 Sherwood Forest Square) 

This meeting will also satisfy the requirement to conduct a Public Participation Meeting for Hyde 
Park No. 5 SWM Facility and Hyde Park No. 6 SWM Facility (identified in the 2002 Class EA) as 
directed by the Civic Works Committee. The PIC will be conducted in an open house (drop-in) 
format, with display boards and study documentation available for review.  We encourage you to 
attend the PIC, view presentation materials, speak with the study team members, and provide input 
on the recommewnded stormwater management servicing strategy. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Tuesday June 27, 2017 



 

 

We would like to hear from you 

Public consultation is an important part of this Study.  Visit the project website at 
http://www.london.ca/residents/Environment/EAs/Pages/default.aspx for more information or contact 
us if you want to be placed on our mailing list for updates.  
 

 

Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment 
Act, unless otherwise stated in the submission, any personal information such as name, address, 
telephone number and property location included in a submission will become part of the public 
record files for this matter and may be released, if requested, to any person.   

If this information is required in an accessible format, please contact us at 1-800-372-1102 ext. 3458. 
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Project Manager 
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